
PAGE  
SIDEWALK COMMITTEE
  
Page 3 of 3                                                                                              

January 14, 2014

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 14, 2014 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Gus Pikula, Phil Lauwers, Susan Rohall and Mary Beth Zinn
Member Absent:

Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Grot, supported by Lauwers, to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Mr. Cowper asked Mrs. Thurber for an update on the bid process for the Shelby Road sidewalk.  Mrs. Thurber questioned Mr. Grot if that was advertised today.  She believes it was, so the bids will be submitted in approximately 2-3 weeks.  The foundations for the bridge are being bid. After the bridge is installed, we will put the sidewalk in.

Mrs. Thurber stated as far as this year’s priorities, the topographic surveys are done for all but three.  She anticipates before next month’s meeting she will have a list of which easements have been obtained and where we are in the process.

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. Approve Amended 2014 Master Priority List
Mr. Cowper stated we are trying to change some things on the Priority List.  Property at 51400 is currently on our list.  In 2001 after correspondence between the Township and the property owner an agreement was put in place.   Mr. Cowper stated that we want to take the 51400 property off the list and to also remove 51800 from the list as it is zoned L-M.
Mrs. Thurber stated that both of the properties have potential for development.  Typically the policy is to fill in gaps.  In properties that can be developed, we do not install sidewalks.  
Mr. Cowper agreed that is a normal practice for us to follow.  He will leave it to the committee to decide whether to leave the properties on or to remove them from the list.  Even if they are left on the list, we don’t have the easements for either one.  We could then review it at a later date.  Mr. Grot asked if it was left on the list, will the property owners be approached.  Mrs. Thurber stated one of the properties is vacant.  

Mr. Matika suggested for record keeping if the properties were left on the list someone might continue the process to obtain an easement.  If they were removed no one would accidently try and get the easement.  Mrs. Thurber agreed.  Her opinion is to remove the properties from the list.

Mr. Cowper stated the committee is in agreement to remove both properties from the 2014 Project List.

b. 2014 Master Project List Review 
This item was previously discussed.
c. Engineer Invoices Review and Approve
Mr. Cowper is seeking approval of Fazal Khan Invoice #2013-1505 for $170.00.  This is an amended invoice due to an address correction made. 
MOTION by Matika, supported by Lauwers, to approve the payment of Invoice #2013-1505 in the amount of $170.00.
Motion carried.

Mr. Cowper is also seeking approval of Fazal Khan Invoice #2013-1549 for $127.50.

MOTION by Pikula, supported by Lauwers, to approve the payment of Invoice #2013-1549 in the amount of $127.50.
Motion carried.

Mrs. Thurber stated next month all Priority List projects will be under one invoice.  She has done a backup to the invoice which shows how much time was spent on each address.  
NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Cowper stated that he spoke with Ms. Filarecki from Fazal Khan’s office.  She will attend next month’s meeting to update us on the Maintenance Program.  
He also informed the committee that he is attending the Beautification Committee meeting this evening to discuss sidewalk edging, etc.  He is hoping they might be able to help us.  Ms. Rohall also suggested that he mention the mold on the sidewalks as well.  If we get their approval, our committee will make a brochure to give them to help advertise our maintenance program. He will bring their response back to the committee.

Mr. Cowper also spoke with Ms. Filarecki about adding a way for residents to pay overtime for sidewalk maintenance.  He received indication from Mr. Grot that he liked the idea so he wants to now approach Mr. Huth to look into changing the ordinance.  He wants to know how the committee feels about this approach.  

Mr. Grot agreed it is a good idea, but we need to make sure that Mr. Huth puts strict parameters in place.  
Mr. Cowper has also asked for guidance from Ms. Filarecki when he approaches Mr. Huth as well.

Ms. Zinn asked if it’s a lien against your property.  Mr. Cowper stated it is, and is rolled into your tax bill. 
CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of Correspondence with Committee
Mr. Cowper stated the only correspondence received was from a gentleman that came to Mr. Wynn’s office regarding Roberts Elementary.  Mr. Cowper asked Mrs. Thurber to follow up with the resident regarding the possibility of the grant program.   

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Matika, supported by Pikula, to adjourn the meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 5:18 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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